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 No Matter Where You Are on Lifeôs Journey, 

  Come, experience Godôs love, 

   Go, Serve Godôs World 
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Dear Friends, 

Itôs hard not to think about pumpkins if you are part of Main Street Church this time 

of year.  I write this letter anticipating the arrival of some 2000 pumpkins.  Likely you 

will be reading this after the crew has gathered and passed person to person, 

pumpkin by pumpkin each of those many, many pumpkins.  Our front yard will be full 

of pumpkins of all sorts of shapes and sizes.  They will be stacked up on pallets and 

ready for people to  take them home.  Some will be painted.  Some will be carved.  Some will be roasted or 

baked for eating.  Some will decorate stairs or a lawn.  So many different ways that they are used.  Each of the 

ways matters. 

Isnôt it amazing?  Seeds planted on a reservation in New Mexico are tended and cared for and a crop of 

pumpkins is harvested and delivered to Main Street Church.  From a seed planted far away so much can 

happen locally.  Isnôt this a bit like our community of hope?  We each began somewhere.  Some were close by, 

some quite far away.  All of us growing and changing and landing here.  Each of us different shapes, sizes, 

colors.  Gathered in this place from which God sends us out into the world.  Each of us to share love and 

create peace in different ways but all of us able to be used to make Godôs love real.  

So I wonder, as we look at all those pumpkins and how many ways they will and can impact people, how many 

ways can we impact people?  What a gift we have to be light and hope infused and fueled by our God who will 

not let us go. 

 in peace-  

From Rev. Joanôs Desk 

STEWARDSHIP TIME IS HERE!  

ñGo, Serve Godôs Worldò 

Stay tuned and listen up.  Beginning mid month we will be hearing from people about how Main Street Ministry 

has mattered to them - and we invite you to prayerfully consider how you will join in and be part of making 

these ministries happen with your financial pledge.   
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THE PUMPKINS ARRIVE THIS WEEK!  

For the month of October, the church lawn will be covered with pumpkins of all sizes!  This has become an 

eagerly-anticipated event, both within the Main Street Community and the wider Amesbury community.  In 

addition to the usual events and activities around pumpkins, there are some surprises planned. 

The pumpkins are due to arrive on Saturday afternoon, September 30th. Volunteers are needed to help unload 

the truck and to staff the sales area for the month.  If you are available to help unload the pumpkins on 

Saturday, please contact Colleen Baker, 978/317-7114, Pat Smith, 978/346-8646, or Betty Vitale, 978/792-

5355.  

It is ideal to have at least two people for each three-hour shift.  Christine Cressey will be the schedule 

coordinator.  There are sign-up sheets in the vestry, or you may call Christine at 978/388-5010 or email her at 

Christine_Hassig@hotmail.com to chose a slot. 

The challenge is ON! Fill the Pumpkin Sign Up this week!  

Sign up on line using the link http://signup.com/go/tSBgjki   

We still have 60 spots to fill! Please look today.  

Thanks  

http://signup.com/go/tSBgjki
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TAKE YOUR CANDLE -  GO LIGHT YOUR WORLD  

How do you share ñlightò with the world?  This year our pumpkin patch will shine with 

symbols of light as a way for us to bring light to the darkness and pain of the world.  

At the pumpkin patch there will be markers and paper for drawing or writing what light 

is to you.  All these will be laminated and hung like a Buddhist prayer flag across the 

patch.  Light shines in the darkness.  So we say.  So we draw.  So we shine. 

Stop in and create one of your own. 

PRAYER SHAWL KNITTER S TO MEET OCTOBER 2 ND  

Due to the Labor Day holiday and then Columbus Day on October 9th, the Prayer 

Shawl Knitters have moved to the first Monday in October, October 2nd. 

The Knitters meet from ñ12:30 to wheneverò in the Webster Room of the Parish 

House.  We also make blankets and hats for preemies. 

PETTENGILL HOUSE OCT OBER MEAL SCHEDULED  

Your next chance to contribute to The Pettengill House Saturday Night Meal program will be October 21st.  We 

will be serving a Chicken and Rice Casserole (recipe provided).  If you could make a casserole, donate milk, 

prepare or deliver the meals, please contact Elizabeth Watson, ewatson317@gmail.com or 978-463-3071.   

Prep work is done at the East Parish Church in Salisbury Square (behind the CVS).  Casseroles and milk can 

be delivered to Salisbury any time from noon to 2:30.  Prepping the meals happens between 1:30 and about 

3:30 followed by delivery.   

322 meals including 81 gallons of milk were delivered in September to 168 adults, 123 children, and 31 

seniors. The need is thereéyour help is greatly appreciated! 

HYMNS AND HOPS COMIN G BACK!  

Our musicians are on board - thank you Gary Knox and Irene Finnegan.  It has been confirmed that we will 

meet next at Flatbread on October 22nd from 7-8 p.m..  Our music crew welcomes other instruments - our 

motto - maximum participation.  Canôt wait to sing songs of hope in community with you!  
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IMMIGRATION DISCUSSI ONS PLANNED  

October 15   Panel Conversation on Immigration/Sanctuary   11:30 Vestry 

Panel members Janis Knudson, Janet Donovan, Tony Rodriguez, Gleason/Munroe Family 

October 22 Sanctuary 101  11:30  Parish House 

October 26 Sanctuary 101  7 pm Parish House  

 What is a sanctuary church?  What might it look like at Main Street Church?  Same workshop offered 2 

times for maximum sharing of the story/asking of questions 

October 10   The Bible and Immigration 7 -8:30 pm Parish 

   House| 

What does our sacred say about welcome/support/connection to 

ñthe stranger in our midstò?  Come for a time of learning facilitated 

by Louise McRae and Rev. Joan 

IMMIGRATION/SANCTUAR Y MINISTRY TEAM  

September brought us Pat Smithôs Speaking of Faith Testimony about how she 

has been moved/inspired/committed to support of immigrants.  As she spoke she 

invited the congregation to learn more and ask questions.  She also expressed 

her desire for Main Street Church to join the Merrimack Valley Interfaith 

Sanctuary Network and become a level 1 sanctuary church (providing housing for 

a family/individual who has deportation orders issued against them while they 

work their case through the legal system).  Taking such action would be the 

decision of the congregation.  In order to prepare/support a time of discernment 

around immigration issues and sanctuary, our Immigration/Sanctuary Team is  

offering a series of gathering/educational opportunities. This is new territory for 

many of us.  We recognize that ministry with vulnerable people is vulnerable 

ministry for us.  We are all learning and leaning on God for guidance.  We expect 

that we donôt all think the same thing about involvement and support of immigrant 

concerns and we give thanks for being a community where differences of opinion 

can be shared, prayed about, discussed - we have a chance to operate in ways of respect and curiosity held, 

as we are, in the unconditional embrace of God and to live into our welcome statement - ñwe may not all think 

alike but we can all love alikeò.    If you want to talk more/learn more/have questions please call the church 

office and we can get you connected to team members.   

 



 

 


